College Credit in High School Committee

September 17, 2010

We reviewed the genesis of the committee and reviewed the meetings we’ve had with OCC and TC3 and the progress we’ve made.
The most recent conversation with the Vice President from OCC indicates that they are studying the two issues we raised:
1) They are working with the provost to standardize the approval of instructors among departments

2) They are doing a financial analysis of the tuition, considering whether course could be offered at $0.

North Syracuse has an agreement with OCC whereby OCC signed off on some of their AP curricula as being acceptable for OCC credit. This started with the history department and expanded to political science and English. North Syracuse has not been able to expand this to include science. This started as “pilot.” OCC professors come and observe classes in order to ensure the integrity of the instruction. Interestingly, the AP courses at CNS were found to be more rigorous than the OCC. It is not clear whether pilot projects like this are still possible with OCC.
Liverpool reported that SUNY Cortland returns a portion of the tuition to the district to offset the salary of their teachers who act as de facto adjunct professors.

A suggestion was made that we try to solicit teacher-instructor applications for course through OCC. If approved then we can offer the OCC courses and if disapproved, ask for the waiver letter and go to another community college. Let Jeff know as you get approvals or disapprovals; he will keep track to we can look for patterns or progress in the process.
When we hear from OCC that they have information for us we will convene another meeting.

Does OCC provide a tuition voucher to approved instructors like TC3 does? Jeff will ask.

